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Health Professions Education - Expert

Position Statement

Hello  again  INHWE  Members!  We  would  like  to  draw  your  attention  to  a  recent

international publication entitled "The Support of Early-Career Researchers in Health

Professions Education – an Expert Position Statement".

The position paper deals with the promotion of practitioners, scientists and managers who

are  involved  in  teaching  and  learning  in  the  health  professions  –  a  discipline  known

internationally as Health Professions Education (HPE). Written by 19 experts from ten

countries, the position paper identifies five key areas for action to strengthen and further

develop academic careers in HPE in the long term. The publication has appeared in the

journal Frontiers in Medicine and the authors are convinced that this publication makes a

well-founded  contribution  to  the  current  discussion  on  structural  conditions,  equal

opportunities and career development for educators, researchers and managers in the

qualification  of  health  professions  at  the  international  level.  We also  hope  that  it  will

provide impetus for internationally compatible development in this still  young discipline,

especially in Germany.

We'd like to congratulate our members who were involved in creating this important paper

and particularly Doreen Herinek who led the process. 

Herinek D, Matthes F, Al-Eraky M, Anderson E, Browne J, Cassar M, Darmann-Finck I,

Fabry G, Huber M, Kent F, Körner M, Langlois S, Mikkonen K, Paradis E, Quinn L, Tekian

A,  Verstegen D,  Woodward-Kron R and Ewers M (2025) The  support  of  early-career

researchers in health professions education—an expert position statement. Front.  Med.

12:1621194. doi: 10.3389/fmed.2025.1621194

David Smith

Director


